
 

January 22, 2016 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Jeff King, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Judiciary 

Statehouse, Room 341-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator King: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 319 by Senate Committee on Judiciary 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 319 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 319 includes a technical amendment to correct the venue provision in the Small 

Claims Procedure Act.  Currently, KSA 61-2708 specifies that venue is governed by statutes that 

have been repealed.  SB 319 would refer instead to Chapter 61, Article 34, which contains 

current venue provisions for the Code of Civil Procedure for Limited Actions. 

 

 The Office of Judicial Administration indicates that SB 319 would have no fiscal effect 

on the operations of the courts.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Ashley Michaelis, Judiciary  


